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Memo 
 
To: Board of Education 
From: Scott Warren, Ed.D. 
Date: September 25, 2025 
Re: Superintendent Informational Report 

 
IASA Conference 
I attended the Illinois Association of School Administrators (IASA) Conference in Springfield from 
September 24–26. The sessions provided timely insights on several topics relevant to our district, 
including: 

● The emergence of artificial intelligence and its impact on teaching, learning, and communication. 
● Leadership strategies in a rapidly changing educational environment. 
● Effective practices for transitioning the superintendency to new leadership. 

Presentations were delivered by current and former superintendents, as well as leaders from the business 
sector. The conference also offered valuable opportunities to connect with superintendents from across 
the state and learn about initiatives they are implementing in their districts. 

Overall, the conference was productive and reinforced our district’s efforts to remain informed and 
responsive to emerging issues in education while continuing to advance student learning. 

FOIA requests 
The District received seven FOIA requests this month. 

1. Jacob Long from Public Data Research requested employees’names, titles, and start dates. 
2. Owen Wang from Lake County Gazette requested three FOIA requests: 

● Names and honors of all students in your high school recognized by the College Board as 
AP Scholars. 

● Principal contracts and teacher contracts/collective bargaining agreements. 
● Names of all graduates for completed school year with the destination of the High School 

3. Allison Hester from The Data Branch requested purchase orders between March 1, 2025 to 
present. 

4. Michael Rost from Alium Data requested current property and casualty insurance policies, 
including premiums, coverage, carrier, limits, and deductibles. 

5. Janie Jordan from Data Research Partners requested employees’ first and last names, email 
address, title/position, and primary location. 

The specific requests and responses are included for your review and can be found in the Extras section of 
the meeting agenda. 
 
Leave of Absence Requests 
The District received three leave of absence requests this month. 


